MINUTES – November 28, 2011
WOODVILLE VILLAGE COUNCIL – REGULAR MEETING

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Woodville Village Council held on Monday, November 28, 2011 in Council Chambers at Town Hall at 7:00pm.  Present at Roll Call were Mayor Rich Harman, Clerk-Treasurer Barb Runion, Council Members – Ty Tracy, Denny Fetzer, Jeff Tate, Joe Riffle, and Stephanie Rizor. Chief Roy Whitehead, Village Administrator Keith Kruse, Solicitor Bob Kuhlman, Zoning Inspector Bill Rowles, Deb Wallace of The Press, and Karen Schepman.  Council member Judy Karchner was absent.
Mayor Rich Harman called the meeting to order and led the pledge to the flag.
Minutes of the Regular Meeting and Finance Committee of November 14 were approved as presented.

AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION- Bill Rowles reported he received a letter from the Ohio Department of Natural Resources (ODNR) stating FEMA has reviewed the grant applications for flood plain issues. Unfortunately, the two residential properties within the Village applying for grant assistance were not selected for the grant program. According to the calculation process, the cost vs. benefit ratio was not high enough. Both families have been advised of the results.

Rene Dix, Birchard Library manager, has requested permission to hang an electronic message board in the window of the library. Rowles reported that no permit is needed. Council unanimously approved the request.
CORRESPONDENCE- Mayor Harman read a thank you from the Kruse family for the planter sent for the funeral of Jim Kruse.
OLD BUSINESS- Chief Whitehead reported a list of residents who park their vehicles in the boulevard areas is being compiled. Residents will be notified to remove vehicles from those areas.
 Chief Whitehead reported he and Kruse have met with ODOT about additional parking spots in the area of the barber shop. Due to established driveways in the area, additional parking is not possible. In the business district, there is a 2 hour parking limit during business hours, and the police department will enforce the limit.

Parking on South Walnut was also discussed. Kruse will check on the possibility of one handicapped parking spot on the west side of South Walnut.  
REPORTS:
ADMINISTRATIVE & PERSONNEL- Riffle – No report.
PUBLIC WORKS & MAINTENANCE – Karchner – No report, absent.
ENVIRONMENTAL & COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT – Rizor – No report.
Zoning Inspector Bill Rowles was excused from the meeting at 7:28pm.
FINANCE – Tracy made a motion to adopt Finance Ordinance #1531 in the amount of $111,960.61, Rizor second. VOTE-Yeas-Tracy, Rizor, Fetzer, Riffle, and Tate. Nays-None MOTION CARRIED 5-0. 
Tate made a motion to allow full time and permanent part time employees a $25.00 gift certificate to any local business, Tracy second. VOTE-Yeas – Tate, Tracy, Fetzer, Riffle, and Rizor. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0. 
Mayor Harman reported Truman Phillips has been putting in many hours setting up the computers and phone lines during the move from the Town Hall to the utilities building. Council discussed monetary compensation of Mr. Phillips’ time. Fetzer made a motion to allow a total of $500.00 in gift certificates to any of the local businesses, Riffle second. VOTE- Yeas-Fetzer, Riffle, Rizor, Tate, and Tracy. Nays – None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0. 
PUBLIC SAFETY- Tate – No report.
RECREATION & PARKS DEVELOPMENT – Fetzer – No report.
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VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR – Keith Kruse reported:

· Project Update:
· Sewer Separation: UUI is requesting their first change order for the project. Doug Nusser, Poggemeyer Design Group (PDG) is finalizing the amount. The change order would be for open cut vs. relining of the river sewer (east corp. line to Rt. 20)    
· Utilities Building Expansion: Final state inspection for occupancy permit will be late next week.
· Other:
· Well #8 – working on getting it back on line.
· Kruse recommended renewing the contract with PDG. There are no increases to their fee schedule. Council instructed Runion to draft the ordinance and update the contract for 2 years.
· Kruse reported he is aiding Jeff Sandwich of Woodmore Schools and Adkins Sanitation in locating the cause for flooding in certain areas on the school property. 
POLICE DEPARTMENT- Chief Whitehead reported during Old Business.
CLERK-TREASURER- Runion present the following Ordinance’s for Council’s consideration:
ORDINANCE #29-2011: SETTING NEW PAY RANGES
Riffle made a motion to suspend the rules, Fetzer second. VOTE-Yeas-Riffle, Fetzer, Rizor, Tate, and Tracy. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.  Riffle made a motion to adopt Ordinance #29-2011, Fetzer second. VOTE-Yeas- Riffle, Fetzer, Rizor, Tate, and Tracy. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
ORDINANCE #30-2011: RENEW CONTRACT OF KEITH KRUSE AS VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR

Rizor made a motion to suspend the rules, Tracy second. VOTE-Yeas-Rizor, Tracy, Fetzer, Riffle, and Tate. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.  Rizor made a motion to adopt Ordinance #30-2011, Tracy second. VOTE-Yeas- Rizor, Tracy, Fetzer, Riffle, and Tate. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
ORDINANCE #31-2011: EMPLOYING ROBERT KUHLMAN AS VILLAGE SOLICITOR

Riffle made a motion to suspend the rules, Fetzer second. VOTE-Yeas-Riffle, Fetzer, Rizor, Tate, and Tracy. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.  Riffle made a motion to adopt Ordinance #31-2011, Fetzer second. VOTE-Yeas- Riffle, Fetzer, Rizor, Tate, and Tracy. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.
NEW BUSINESS- Theresa Kruse, Woodville Cleaning Services, has resigned. Mrs. Kruse cleaned the Utilities Building Offices, Town Hall, and the Library. Runion will meet with Whitehead, Kruse, and Rene Dix of the Library to explore cleaning options.
MAYOR’S REPORT- No report.
EXECUTIVE SESSION – Tracy made a motion to enter into executive session at 8:00pm to discuss a personnel disciplinary issue. Rizor second. VOTE-Yeas- Tracy, Rizor, Fetzer, Riffle, and Tate. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0.

Present in executive session: Mayor Harman, Clerk-Treasurer Barb Runion, Council members Fetzer, Riffle, Rizor, Tate, and Tracy. Solicitor Bob Kuhlman, Chief Whitehead, and Village Administrator Keith Kruse.
Rizor made a motion to go back into open session at 8:16pm, Fetzer second. VOTE-Yeas-Rizor, Fetzer, Riffle, Tate, and Tracy. Nays- None. MOTION CARRIED 5-0. 
Mayor Harman adjourned the meeting at 8:17pm.
                                                                                                                   ___________________________

                                                                                                                   Mayor Richard A. Harman

_________________________________                                               

 Barbara J. Runion, Clerk Treasurer                                                 



